SAFELY HOME, FAMILIES FIRST
Regional Service Council Minutes

Region #16 Meeting

Date: 



July 23, 2020
Time:



12:00 Noon CDT
Location of Meeting: 

Microsoft Teams
Meeting Chair:

LOD Melanie Reising
Meeting Secretary:

LaJean Gentry
Call to Order:


12:00 Noon  
Roll Call:


5 of 13 Voting Members Present
Voting Members Present

Phone Present
Absent with Regret

Absent




Carrie Martin








Judge Brett Niemeier 
Tanner Brooks




  



Judge Joseph Verkamp
Nathan Noel








Paula Ralph
Margaret Angel




 



Sue Knopf
Ashley Arnett, Proxy for Trisha Howard





Lori Reinhart


Melanie Reising, Proxy for Melanie Flory 





Shirley Starks











Dirk Carnahan
Others in Attendance                     







Gwen Girten


Mallory Bateman

Christina Wicks


Ramona Wilzbacher
Kelly Cody 


Shayna Jones
Emma Cross 


Joshua McGan
Andrea Bennett





Jackie Foley



Laura Wathen  



Natalie Kassenbrock
 
Debbie Dailey

 
Tyler Bittner
Brittany Clark
Tabitha (no last name) Parenting Time Center
David Straw
Jennifer Hamilton
Diane Braun

Ariel Brown

Douglas Brown

Elizabeth Carl

Kaitlin Neal

Welcome





 
LOD Melanie Reising welcomed everyone to the meeting.  
Approval of Minutes:



As read  ___X​​​​___

As corrected ____

Minutes of the January 23, 2020 RSC meeting had previously been e-mailed.  Margaret Angel made motion to approve the Minutes; Ashley Arnett seconded that motion.  Motion carried by unanimous vote of voting members present. 
Program Updates/Announcements:
Community Partners /IHBS:
The provider fair scheduled for April was postponed due to the Covid Virus. A new date has not yet been set, but Natalie will inform everyone of the new date once that has been determined.

Community Partners reports continue to be posted to the website. Natalie stated in March and April when Covid began Community Partners reached out to LEA and a variety of other agencies to make them aware of the Community Partners program because families need assistance more than ever right now. They are currently in the process of contacting schools as they make plans to reopen. She noted Community Partners typically has an increase in referrals when school starts, but felt that with kids not having been in school for five months there may be even more of an increase in Community Partners referrals when kids return. 

In April, 38 referrals were received in Region 16, 54 referrals were received in May, and referrals continued to rise so that in June they received 64 referrals, and have steadily increased from that point. Families have needed assistance with employment, parenting skills, and mental health with a rise in those needs recently. They continue to try to help families navigate, set up schedules and routines with their kids, and also help with some rent assistance.  For a while it was difficult to get formula, diapers, and those things so Community Partners was able to help with that as well. They have been using concrete funds to get diapers, formula, and assist with food if families weren’t able to get those from local food banks.  They have been assisting with rent as well. 
Natalie related one success story of a family referred by DCS. The family consisted of a mother, father, and five children. Concerns included home conditions and the mother’s untreated mental health issues. The home was observed to have trash, clothes, bugs, and dirty dishes everywhere. They were able to start the process of cleaning up the home with the parents helping. There ended up being eight team members helping with this home and assisting the family to develop a cleaning plan, providing cleaning supplies, and supporting and motivating the parents in those cleaning efforts. They did make significant improvement, and when the FCM returned to the home it was in much better condition. Community Partners continued to work with them daily to stay in a structured routine for cleaning. They also encouraged the mother to seek treatment for her mental health concerns, and she was able to talk to her doctor about some continuing pain she was having and obtain medication to treat the pain.  The family made efforts on their own to get their carpets cleaned to assist in getting the odor out of the home. Concrete funds were used to obtain dressers for the children to organize their clothes along with cleaning supplies and bedding for the children. When the case was closed, the family was appreciative to Community Partners and felt they had a fresh start. Mom also reported she was a better mom because she had taken the time to get the help she needed. 

Through May 31st the Community Partners budget was running at 93.8% of the budget and the target was 91%. All funds were expended through the end of the fiscal year, and they are now starting the new fiscal year and monitoring that budget daily. Natalie asked that all feel free to reach out to them for flyers, etc., if needed. 
Liz Carl from IHBS provided information on FCT (Family Centered Therapy). Liz explained that FCT is an evidence based practice, which is an intensive, comprehensive six month program. It does have an incredibly high success rate of over 90%. The focus is on the whole family unit to restructure how the family functions. Appropriate families for FCT would include a family unit. Liz noted a mom and a six month old might not be an appropriate referral, but if the child was older (12 and older as an example) and residing with a parent, that would be a sufficient family unit. They can also do reunification and use Family Preservation for in-home CHINS and IA’s. If a Family Preservation referral is not done and the service is reunification, service mapping must be used and is a more complicated referral process. Liz noted they are seeing a lot of success. Brochures and contact information can be sent. Natalie noted Brooke Bolton is the Region 16 FCT supervisor and the person that most would be contacting to see if a family is appropriate, Liz is the FCT Director, but workers could reach out to Brooke, Liz, or Natalie to see if a family is appropriate.  
Fresh Start Recovery Center:

Dena Simpson from VOA was not present, and Joshua McGan was having connection issues today.

Program/Committee Reports:
Community Partners Report – Natalie Kassenbrock – See above.
Regional Services Coordinator -- Gwen Girten: Gwen stated the Services Division has been talking about Covid and how it impacts services and the new Family Preservations Service. They began with twice weekly phone calls with providers, went down to one week calls, and now have bi-weekly phone calls with all contracted providers regarding any processes that need changing due to Covid. Many services have gone virtual and, depending on the family and team, the determination is made as to whether they are appropriate for services virtually.  There is no end date on virtual services as the state is staying at 4.5 statewide. Providers have been very creative with getting services to families. Some have bought tablets and internet cards for families to be able to do that. The challenge with signal is greater in rural areas. Providers in the last several weeks have begun phasing in more face-to-face services with families than they were doing initially back in March. Different providers have had to do different things, and some services are group only, and they have been creative with that too.  Individual services for some are done outside. Each provider is to contact the person they are meeting face-to-face and ask the Covid questions and proceed from there with regard to services for their families.  There is a lot of information on Covid on the DCS webpage with resources including getting PPE, etc. If you are a contracted provider and haven’t been on the Covid phone calls, please let Gwen know and/or e-mail DCS Communications to make sure you are getting the notifications for those calls. 
Family Preservation is a new service standard which we have been talking about in vague terms for a few years. Last year involved a lot of prep for it with an RFI for it, then an RFP opened. Region 16 has nine contracted providers:  Children and Family Services, Cornerstone Support Services, IHBS, Lifeline, Maglinger’s, Raintree, Samaritan Center, United Methodist Youth Home, and Youth Villages. UMYH is not taking referrals at this time and will be working in the southern part of the region mainly specializing in truancy cases and older youth since that is what they are knowledgeable about. The Family Preservation service standard is for all new in-home CHINS and IA cases that started after 6/1/20. The case manager will go into Kid Traks, which is our system, and will make one referral to one provider. That provider will go into the family home within three days and make an assessment of the needs of the family and all of its members, and then provide a recommendation and initial impression and treatment plan within seven days of their first visit. Thereafter, that provider will provide all of the services needed for that family using evidence based practices listed through the California Clearinghouse child welfare services. They will pick at least one evidence based model on that list and provide other needed services as well. The evidence based model will be their main service and then they may need to do things like parent aide, transportation, etc.  These services are provided on a per diem basis and last the lifetime of the case. For any questions that arise, please contact Gwen. Gwen will list her phone numbers and e-mail in chat for any questions that may arise.
Budget Report:  -- Debbie Dailey – Debbie noted the fiscal year ended at the end of June. Region 16 spent just over 92% of the budget, which is just over 6% less than the previous fiscal year of 2019. The average number of children served in 2019 was 1623 and in 2020 it was 1420, a 12% decrease in the average number of children. There was a decrease in each of the expenditure program lines which are Community Based Services such as DCS foster homes, LCPA, and residential. Region 16 saw a 43% increase in LCPA expenditures. This seems to be true through most counties of regions across the state.  The approved budget plan from the State Budget Agency has not yet been received, but hope to see that by the beginning of August. 
It is not yet known how Family Preservation will impact expenditures. Comparing Informal Adjustments and looking at what we paid in a certain case compared to what would be paid for a family preservation case, we have some informal adjustments that have only one provider and one or two services.  Family Preservation in those cases will be more expensive.  For an IA with multiple providers, services and extensions, it would be a cost savings to have Family Preservation. It is felt it may even out. The hope and goal is that we will have IA’s moving to closure within that six month period and not have any extensions. Kid Traks has been receiving Family Preservation invoices. Family Preservations claims have been assigned to a specific code so they can be specifically tracked.  The Kid Traks supervisor is monitoring those claims, monitoring the staff processing those, and looking at the reports relating to those claims.  Providers who are submitting claims for Family Preservation should make sure to indicate on the monthly report the first face-to-face contact date because that is when the per diem begins, and that hasn’t been noted in all of the reports reviewed. In addition, some claims didn’t have reports uploaded. When seeing issues with any given provider, that provider will be assisted with training so these claims can be processed timely.  

DCS Updates -- Melanie Reising – Permanency Round Tables will be held over three days next week.  These will be held virtually and will review six cases total. 
New Business
No new business.

Unfinished Business
No unfinished business was noted.

Announcements
Andrea with Abuse Awareness and Accountability (still known in Kid Traks as Abuse Counseling and Education) reported that since the time of the Covid outbreak they have gone from seven active locations to twelve active locations. They are still in Vincennes and Evansville in Region 16. They continue to have in-person group classes. They are holding to Covid standards: Social distancing, restriction of class sizes, sanitation of rooms after each encounter, and adjustment of class times.  If they are over numbers by one person, they will ask that person if there is another class they can attend. If they can’t, they make an accommodation for that. If participants have health concerns, they need to speak to the facilitator, program owner Harry, Brian, or the office manager Ross Bailey. Andrea can be reached by e-mail, phone call, or texting. They try to be available at odd hours for any questions or concerns. Andrea stated for those who are on the northern end of Region 16 they do now have a Terre Haute location. Classes have not officially started but they are accepting referrals and doing both male and female orientations.  They hope to start classes by mid-August.
Andrea stated she will be presenting in Knox County at the end of the month.  If counties would like for Andrea to present in their counties about their program or services, she would be happy to do that.  Andrea stated she would list her contact information in the chat. 
Central Integrity asked to step down from offering BIPS, came to Abuse Awareness and Accountability, and their agency has agreed to take that. They have been in the north above Indy, but Andrea hopes to shortly be able to bring that to the southern regions. Andrea stated they hope to be in Region 17 by the end of the year.

Lori Wathen with Youth First wanted to let everyone know they are moving all family programs to virtual programming. They are offering several programs for parents or caregivers with children ages 3 to 6 and also have a 7 to 17 program. They will be doing a parents session over Zoom and then the parents be responsible during the week to work with their children and then they will come back the following week to talk about how it went and give pointers. After the families attend the program, they will make dinners available for them the next evening, so they will come pick up their dinners as an incentive, as there are still going to be incentives. A lot of things will be the same; they just won’t be able to host in person meetings and have youth sessions separate. They are also offering the in it to win it program, and are in the process of facilitating that right now for seventh and eighth grade youths in Gibson County. This is the first time they have been able to offer this program in Gibson County. They have another program for expecting couples. They collaborate with St. Vincent’s Hospital in Evansville but are offering it virtually so anyone can attend. It’s for expecting couples, whether it’s their first child or they have other children. They will meet for four sessions pre-natal, then everyone has their baby, and they bring the same couples back for four post-natal sessions. It’s about all the social and emotional things parents go through when having a baby.  She will e-mail that information to the group after this meeting.  They would love to have referrals because they are never full.

Jennifer Hamilton with the Villages stated they have a new regional director who started Monday, Kelly Cody. 

Next Meeting Date, Location and Time:  As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned.  The next meeting is scheduled for October 22, 2020, at 12:00 noon CDT via Microsoft Teams.  
Signatures:

Secretary ________________________

Chair ______________________

Date______________________


Date _______________________

Approved: _______________(Secretary’s initials)
Date: _______________________
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	1. Motion to approve          January 23, 2020  RSC Minutes
	 None
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